## **Hannah Elliott**

From:

Terri Daly <terrirish@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, July 20, 2021 12:11 PM

To:

Plan

Subject:

Proposed gavel pit on Stahancyk

## JUL 2 0 2021

## Good afternoon

I am sending this email in regards to the proposed gavel pit on Stahancyk road. I am apposed to this planning change. No NO and NO to the gravel pit. This area should stay agricultural. I was not informed when the other pit was going in. the pit that is there now has been a pain in my hind end, It is loud, dusty and bad for the environment. this new pit. will take out wells in the area and add to the traffic The area that the new pit would be in is prime farm land and should stay farm land!!!. Your department has been allowing way to much farm land to be used for other then farming. It is bad enough that you allowed facebook to cut the sky line and allow the light pollution to be so bad it blinds you as you come up the hill and to be seen for many many miles. It is time for the farmers to win one and of course the people who have to live by the proposed area.

Terri Daly